No light at the end of 26-Vista Del Lago intersection

The Valley Springs News / Friday, November 3, 2017

It seems a power struggle between Caltrans and the power company is holding up making the
traffic lights at the intersection of State Route 26 and Vista Del Lago operational.

District 1 Supervisor Gary Tofanelli said the topic came up earlier this week at a Calaveras
Council of Government meeting and a Caltrans representative reported Pacific Gas and Electric
Co. insists painting of the crosswalks be finished before they turn power on at the signal.

Work at the intersection began the end of May and was expected to be completed in August.
Caltrans has given several completion dates in the meantime, but the signal remains idle.



